HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

and HIV Health Services Planning Council
Points of Integration Between Prevention & Care

Tuesday, January 8, 2008

Minutes

Members Present:  Randy Allgaier, Michelle Bakken, Gayle Burns, Ed Byrom, David Diaz, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip 

Staff:  Joseph Cecere (HHS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder+Co.), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Alison Hamburg (Harder+Co. note taker), John Melichar (HPS), Israel Nieves-Rivera (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS), Maree Kay Parisi (HASE)
Guest: Matt Jennings (HPS)
Absent:  None
Public:  None

1. Welcome, Introductions, and Announcements
· Meeting began at 3:10 p.m.
· Committee members were encouraged to complete the HPPC satisfaction survey sent by Harder+Company.
· It was announced that Mission Neighborhood Health Services is looking to hire an HIV Services Director.
2. Public Comment
· There was no public comment.
3. Committee Business 
· Committee structure 
· HPS staff explained that there is a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC) and the HIV Service Planning Council (HSPC) created by committee co-chairs and signed by council co-chairs and directors of the sections. 
· HPS staff explained that HSPC committees have a more structured format, including roll call votes, recording the meeting, and having a minute-taker and the MOU addresses these requirements. 

· There are three seats from the HSPC on the POI committee – as the new HSPC year starts, committee members can switch around, which might change the configuration of this committee.  

· The committee reviewed the MOU and no changes were recommended. 
· Roles of HIV Prevention Section and Harder + Company Community Research 
· The committee reviewed the job description for SFDPH staff.

· HPS staff explained that DPH gets one vote on the committee, even if there is more than one DPH staff member present.
· It was announced that there will be an HIV Health Services staff member on the committee 

· It was explained that the role of Harder+Company is to provide Technical Assistance, support and notetaking.  Examples of Harder+Company’s work include requests from committees for data and research information, meetings with co-chairs for planning the committee meetings, and keeping the committee focused on its Scope of Work as a third party.

· Process Evaluation 

· HPS staff emphasized the value of process evaluation. It was noted that committee co-chairs often bring comments back to the committee to share. 

· Committee members agreed that it is easiest to complete the evaluation through an online survey. 
· Community Committee Members 
· HPS staff explained that community members can apply to be committee members.  HPS has applications for community members who would like to participate. By the third Thursday of March (after the third Steering Committee meeting) applications need to be turned in.

· The importance of having diverse membership was emphasized.

· It was suggested that it would be beneficial to disseminate this information and applications to the Centers of Excellence providers.  
· Current committee members are encouraged to recruit community members. The application for community members is on the sfhiv.org website and Vincent will email it out to committee members by next week.
· Members discussed possible times for the monthly POI committee meeting.  Members agreed that it would be best to stick with the same meeting time as last year: the first Monday of the month from 3-5pm.
· A motion made by Randy and seconded by Gayle to set the meeting date and time for the first Monday of the month from 3-5pm.  It was approved by all members.
	Voting Member
	Vote

	Randy Allgaier
	Y

	Michelle Bakken
	Y

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	David Diaz
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Susan Philip
	Y

	HPS staff
	Y


· Elect Co-chairs 

· HPS staff explained that the committee will have one co-chair from the Care side and one from the Prevention side.
· A motion made by Randy and seconded by Ken to keep the same co-chairs as last year Susan Philip for HSPC Committee Co-chair and Ed Byrom as HPPC Committee Co-Chair.
· Two members, David Diaz and Michelle Bakken, expressed interest in being mentored for the possibility of co-chairing the committee next year, although this does not necessarily mean they are guaranteed to be next year’s co-chairs.
· The committee voted and all members approved Susan Philip as the committee co-chair from the Care side. 
	Voting Member
	Vote

	Randy Allgaier
	Y

	Michelle Bakken
	Y

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	David Diaz
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Susan Philip
	Y

	HPS staff
	Y


· The committee voted and all members approved Ed Byrom as the committee co-chair from the Prevention side. 

	Voting Member
	Vote

	Randy Allgaier
	Y

	Michelle Bakken
	Y

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	David Diaz
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Susan Philip
	Y

	HPS staff
	Y


· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
4.  Report from HPPC and HSPC (Discussion Item)
· HSPC
· Randy Allgaier reported from the HSPC.  In February, the HSPC will be voting on the structure of the Council.  The Council has been going through a process of assuring cultural competency on the Council.  One of the HSPC committees will be working on this issue and making final recommendations at end of February.  No recommendations are being made related to the structure of the POI committee.  
· Randy noted that there has been discussion about expanding the role of the HSPC to be involved not only in Ryan White funds, but also having a more advisory capacity in overall HIV funding for care services.
· HPPC

· HPS staff noted that since this year is a Plan year, there will be a lot of work and reading that needs to be done in advance of each meeting in preparation for committee work.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.

5.  Review Scope of Work


     Israel distributed the document entitled “Scope of Work”:

· HPS staff presented the Scope of Work and draft timeline for this year.  It was explained that this year’s Scope of Work addresses the main questions from last year’s discussion on Linkage to Care.  It was noted that there will be updates as the timeline is filled in and finalized.  This item was not brought to vote because the scope of work was already voted on at the December HPPC meeting.  
· There was a discussion about the development of the Epidemiologic Profile.  It was noted that while the POI committee will be writing the chapter for HIV Prevention Plan. HPS staff is in contact with the Care Council regarding how the profile can be used by HPSC. 
· It was announced that co-chairs are talking about preparing a joint HPPC/HSPC meeting in May.
· Members emphasized the importance of disseminating information about the committee’s work to people besides the HPPC and HSPC Councils.  
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.

6.  Presentation on Data Regarding Linkage to Care (Discussion Item)

Israel distributed the presentation entitled “Linkage to Care”:


· At the end of last year, HPS staff took comments from the committee about what members wanted to know about linkages to care and created a presentation.  The following are highlights from the presentation:
· The primary goal of Counseling, Testing and Linkages (CTL) is linkage to HIV medical care.
· There are currently 18 organizations in CTL network, seven of which are funded by HPS.
· 4 organizations in the network provide medical services on-site.
· It is important to consider the issue of crossing the line of confidentiality when discussing linkages.
· HPS values providing people with the option of anonymous testing, but sites can’t provide info about linkages for people who test anonymously.
· Rapid tests must be confirmed by an additional specific test, and this must be taken into account when talking about linkages.
· In 2007, minimum standards for CTL sites were developed.
· San Francisco received a CDC grant to conduct a Rapid Testing Algorithm, which links people who receive positive preliminary tests to care, recognizing that some people don’t return for their confirmatory test.
· Preliminary data about linkages was presented (see “Linkage to Care” presentation).
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.

6.  Evaluation and closing
· The meeting adjourned at approximately 5:00pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations.

The minutes were prepared by Alison Hamburg and reviewed by Israel Nieves-Rivera and Vincent Fuqua.
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